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In "Plays," Susan Glaspell showcases her profound understanding of the human condition through a collection of dramatic works that illuminate themes of gender, morality, and social justice. Glaspell's writing exhibits a keen awareness of the psychological depth of her characters, often delving into the complexities of their inner lives and societal constraints. The stylistic richness of her plays is marked by naturalistic dialogue, innovative structure, and an ability to weave subtle symbolism into her narratives, positioning her within the modernist literary context of the early 20th century alongside contemporaries such as Eugene O'Neill and Tennessee Williams. Susan Glaspell (1876-1948) was a pioneering figure in American theater, whose experiences as a newspaper reporter during the early women's rights movement profoundly shaped her worldview. Her rural Midwestern upbringing informed her exploration of female identity and social issues, leading to her founding the Provincetown Players, which helped launch the careers of important American playwrights. Glaspell's commitment to challenging societal norms and advocating for women's voices is palpable in this collection. "Plays" is a vital recommendation for those seeking to understand the evolution of American theater and the pivotal role women played in it. Glaspell's work offers rich insights into the struggles against societal expectations, making it essential reading for students, scholars, and enthusiasts of drama and feminist literature alike.
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Cale Young Rice's "A Night in Avignon" invites readers into a richly imagined exploration of love, longing, and the bittersweet passage of time, set against the backdrop of the hauntingly beautiful French city of Avignon. Through a masterful blend of lyrical poetry and evocative prose, Rice navigates the complex emotional landscapes of his characters, reflecting on universal themes of desire, memory, and the ephemeral nature of existence. His keen attention to the local color and atmosphere evokes a vivid sense of place, making the enchanting locale almost a character in its own right. Cale Young Rice (1872-1943) was an American poet, playwright, and novelist known for his innovative use of language and form. His extensive travels through Europe, particularly in France, undoubtedly influenced the creation of "A Night in Avignon," imbuing the work with authentic details and palpable emotions. Rice's background in both poetry and drama enriches this text, allowing for a dynamic interplay between dialogue and lyrical narration, showcasing his multifaceted literary talents. Readers seeking a poignant reflection on human connections intertwined with exquisite imagery will find "A Night in Avignon" a compelling read. Rice's work not only captures the essence of a place but also a deep understanding of the heart's complexities, making this novel a significant addition to any literary collection.
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Edmond Rostand's "L'Aiglon" is a monumental verse play that intricately weaves the historical and the personal, focusing on the life of Napoleon's son, the Duke of Reichstadt. Set in the early 19th century, the play is notable for its vibrant poetry and rich character portrayals, encapsulating the themes of identity, legacy, and the struggles between ambition and ennui. Rostand employs a lyrical style that echoes the Romanticism of his time, creating a powerful narrative that questions the nature of greatness and the burdens of heritage in a rapidly changing Europe. Rostand, a luminary of French theater best known for his classic "Cyrano de Bergerac," draws upon his deep fascination with the Napoleonic saga and its enduring impact on French national identity. His own experiences of theater, artistry, and the political climate of fin-de-siècle Paris infused his writing with a sense of urgency and passion, making "L'Aiglon" a poignant exploration of inherited destiny and unfulfilled dreams. I highly recommend "L'Aiglon" to readers who appreciate the interplay of history and poetry, as well as those who admire complex character studies. Rostand's masterful prose invites reflection on the dualities of legacy and self-discovery, revealing truths that remain relevant across generations.
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In George Bernard Shaw's iconic play "Pygmalion," the narrative explores themes of social class, identity, and transformation through the story of Eliza Doolittle, a flower girl with a strong Cockney accent, who is taken under the wing of phonetics professor Henry Higgins. Shaw's sharp wit and keen social commentary shine through in this comedic yet poignant exploration of language's power to shape one's societal standing. His use of realistic dialogue and vivid characterizations reflects the societal tensions of Edwardian England, making the play a seminal piece in both literature and theatrical history. George Bernard Shaw (1856-1950), a key figure in modernist literature, was deeply influenced by his own experiences with social inequality and his advocacy for women's rights. His background in music and journalism helped hone his talent for dialogue and character development. "Pygmalion" emerged during a period when class stratification was increasingly scrutinized, with Shaw aiming to challenge the conventions of societal norms and expectations through engaging characters and sharp repartee. This masterful play remains profoundly relevant today, inviting readers to reflect on the interplay between language and identity. Shaw's incisive critique of social constructs invites us to question our own biases, making "Pygmalion" not only a delightful read but also a thought-provoking exploration of human nature. It's a recommended addition to any literature enthusiast's collection.
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Shakespeare Study Programs; The Comedies presents a multifaceted exploration of the Bard's renowned comedic plays through a rich tapestry of essays and commentary. This anthology delves into the humor, complex character dynamics, and timeless social commentaries embedded within Shakespeare's comedies. Through a combination of academic rigor and accessible prose, the collection examines a range of literary styles from detailed textual analysis to broader thematic discussions, underscoring the enduring relevance and brilliance of Shakespearean wit. The anthology's significance lies in its ability to illuminate the multifarious dimensions of Shakespeare's work, making it an essential resource for scholars and enthusiasts alike. Helen A. Clarke and Charlotte Porter, the masterminds behind this anthology, bring together a wealth of knowledge and perspectives, drawing from their vast experience as literary critics and editors. Clarke's keen interest in poetry and Porter's expansive editorial background converge to provide a cohesive and insightful examination of Shakespearean comedy. The collection aligns with critical movements that seek to reinterpret classical literature in light of contemporary dynamics, providing readers with a nuanced understanding of historical and cultural contexts. This assemblage of voices enriches the study of Shakespeare, revealing the intricate layers and universal themes that continue to captivate audiences. For those eager to explore the complexities of Shakespeare's comedic oeuvre, Shakespeare Study Programs; The Comedies offers a unique opportunity to engage with a diverse range of perspectives. This volume is a valuable educational tool, inviting readers into a dialogue that crosses temporal and stylistic boundaries. By engaging with this collection, readers are encouraged to appreciate the breadth of insights offered by each contribution, fostering a deeper appreciation for Shakespeare's enduring impact on literature and culture.
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JOAN THE ORIGINAL AND PRESUMPTUOUS



Joan of Arc, a village girl from the Vosges, was born about 1412;
burnt for heresy, witchcraft, and sorcery in 1431; rehabilitated
after a fashion in 1456; designated Venerable in 1904; declared
Blessed in 1908; and finally canonized in 1920. She is the most
notable Warrior Saint in the Christian calendar, and the queerest
fish among the eccentric worthies of the Middle Ages. Though a
professed and most pious Catholic, and the projector of a Crusade
against the Husites, she was in fact one of the first Protestant
martyrs. She was also one of the first apostles of Nationalism, and
the first French practitioner of Napoleonic realism in warfare as
distinguished from the sporting ransom-gambling chivalry of her time.
She was the pioneer of rational dressing for women, and, like Queen
Christina of Sweden two centuries later, to say nothing of Catalina
de Erauso and innumerable obscure heroines who have disguised
themselves as men to serve as soldiers and sailors, she refused to
accept the specific woman's lot, and dressed and fought and lived as
men did.

As she contrived to assert herself in all these ways with such
force that she was famous throughout western Europe before she was
out of her teens (indeed she never got out of them), it is hardly
surprising that she was judicially burnt, ostensibly for a number of
capital crimes which we no longer punish as such, but essentially for
what we call unwomanly and insufferable presumption. At eighteen
Joan's pretensions were beyond those of the proudest Pope or the
haughtiest emperor. She claimed to be the ambassador and
plenipotentiary of God, and to be, in effect, a member of the Church
Triumphant whilst still in the flesh on earth. She patronized her own
king, and summoned the English king to repentance and obedience to
her commands. She lectured, talked down, and overruled statesmen and
prelates. She pooh-poohed the plans of generals, leading their troops
to victory on plans of her own. She had an unbounded and quite
unconcealed contempt for official opinion, judgment, and authority,
and for War Office tactics and strategy. Had she been a sage and
monarch in whom the most venerable hierarchy and the most illustrious
dynasty converged, her pretensions and proceedings would have been as
trying to the official mind as the pretensions of Caesar were to
Cassius. As her actual condition was pure upstart, there were only
two opinions about her. One was that she was miraculous: the other
that she was unbearable.


JOAN AND SOCRATES



If Joan had been malicious, selfish, cowardly, or stupid, she
would have been one of the most odious persons known to history
instead of one of the most attractive. If she had been old enough to
know the effect she was producing on the men whom she humiliated by
being right when they were wrong, and had learned to flatter and
manage them, she might have lived as long as Queen Elizabeth. But she
was too young and rustical and inexperienced to have any such arts.
When she was thwarted by men whom she thought fools, she made no
secret of her opinion of them or her impatience with their folly; and
she was naïve enough to expect them to be obliged to her for
setting them right and keeping them out of mischief. Now it is always
hard for superior wits to understand the fury roused by their
exposures of the stupidities of comparative dullards. Even Socrates,
for all his age and experience, did not defend himself at his trial
like a man who understood the long accumulated fury that had burst on
him, and was clamoring for his death. His accuser, if born 2300 years
later, might have been picked out of any first class carriage on a
suburban railway during the evening or morning rush from or to the
City; for he had really nothing to say except that he and his like
could not endure being shewn up as idiots every time Socrates opened
his mouth. Socrates, unconscious of this, was paralyzed by his sense
that somehow he was missing the point of the attack. He petered out
after he had established the fact that he was an old soldier and a
man of honorable life, and that his accuser was a silly snob. He had
no suspicion of the extent to which his mental superiority had roused
fear and hatred against him in the hearts of men towards whom he was
conscious of nothing but good will and good service.


CONTRAST WITH NAPOLEON



If Socrates was as innocent as this at the age of seventy, it may
be imagined how innocent Joan was at the age of seventeen. Now
Socrates was a man of argument, operating slowly and peacefully on
men's minds, whereas Joan was a woman of action, operating with
impetuous violence on their bodies. That, no doubt, is why the
contemporaries of Socrates endured him so long, and why Joan was
destroyed before she was fully grown. But both of them combined
terrifying ability with a frankness, personal modesty, and
benevolence which made the furious dislike to which they fell victims
absolutely unreasonable, and therefore inapprehensible by themselves.
Napoleon, also possessed of terrifying ability, but neither frank nor
disinterested, had no illusions as to the nature of his popularity.
When he was asked how the world would take his death, he said it
would give a gasp of relief. But it is not so easy for mental giants
who neither hate nor intend to injure their fellows to realize that
nevertheless their fellows hate mental giants and would like to
destroy them, not only enviously because the juxtaposition of a
superior wounds their vanity, but quite humbly and honestly because
it frightens them. Fear will drive men to any extreme; and the fear
inspired by a superior being is a mystery which cannot be reasoned
away. Being immeasurable it is unbearable when there is no
presumption or guarantee of its benevolence and moral responsibility:
in other words, when it has no official status. The legal and
conventional superiority of Herod and Pilate, and of Annas and
Caiaphas, inspires fear; but the fear, being a reasonable fear of
measurable and avoidable consequences which seem salutary and
protective, is bearable; whilst the strange superiority of Christ and
the fear it inspires elicit a shriek of Crucify Him from all who
cannot divine its benevolence. Socrates has to drink the hemlock,
Christ to hang on the cross, and Joan to burn at the stake, whilst
Napoleon, though he ends in St Helena, at least dies in his bed
there; and many terrifying but quite comprehensible official
scoundrels die natural deaths in all the glory of the kingdoms of
this world, proving that it is far more dangerous to be a saint than
to be a conqueror. Those who have been both, like Mahomet and Joan,
have found that it is the conqueror who must save the saint, and that
defeat and capture mean martyrdom. Joan was burnt without a hand
lifted on her own side to save her. The comrades she had led to
victory and the enemies she had disgraced and defeated, the French
king she had crowned and the English king whose crown she had kicked
into the Loire, were equally glad to be rid of her.


WAS JOAN INNOCENT OR GUILTY?



As this result could have been produced by a crapulous inferiority
as well as by a sublime superiority, the question which of the two
was operative in Joan's case has to be faced. It was decided against
her by her contemporaries after a very careful and conscientious
trial; and the reversal of the verdict twenty-five years later, in
form a rehabilitation of Joan, was really only a confirmation of the
validity of the coronation of Charles VII. It is the more impressive
reversal by a unanimous Posterity, culminating in her canonization,
that has quashed the original proceedings, and put her judges on
their trial, which, so far, has been much more unfair than their
trial of her. Nevertheless the rehabilitation of 1456, corrupt job as
it was, really did produce evidence enough to satisfy all reasonable
critics that Joan was not a common termagant, not a harlot, not a
witch, not a blasphemer, no more an idolater than the Pope himself,
and not ill conducted in any sense apart from her soldiering, her
wearing of men's clothes, and her audacity, but on the contrary
good-humored, an intact virgin, very pious, very temperate (we should
call her meal of bread soaked in the common wine which is the
drinking water of France ascetic), very kindly, and, though a brave
and hardy soldier, unable to endure loose language or licentious
conduct. She went to the stake without a stain on her character
except the overweening presumption, the superbity as they called it,
that led her thither. It would therefore be waste of time now to
prove that the Joan of the first part of the Elizabethan chronicle
play of Henry VI (supposed to have been tinkered by Shakespear)
grossly libels her in its concluding scenes in deference to Jingo
patriotism. The mud that was thrown at her has dropped off by this
time so completely that there is no need for any modern writer to
wash up after it. What is far more difficult to get rid of is the mud
that is being thrown at her judges, and the whitewash which
disfigures her beyond recognition. When Jingo scurrility had done its
worst to her, sectarian scurrility (in this case Protestant
scurrility) used her stake to beat the Roman Catholic Church and the
Inquisition. The easiest way to make these institutions the villains
of a melodrama was to make The Maid its heroine. That melodrama may
be dismissed as rubbish. Joan got a far fairer trial from the Church
and the Inquisition than any prisoner of her type and in her
situation gets nowadays in any official secular court; and the
decision was strictly according to law. And she was not a
melodramatic heroine: that is, a physically beautiful lovelorn
parasite on an equally beautiful hero, but a genius and a saint,
about as completely the opposite of a melodramatic heroine as it is
possible for a human being to be.

Let us be clear about the meaning of the terms. A genius is a
person who, seeing farther and probing deeper than other people, has
a different set of ethical valuations from theirs, and has energy
enough to give effect to this extra vision and its valuations in
whatever manner best suits his or her specific talents. A saint is
one who having practised heroic virtues, and enjoyed revelations or
powers of the order which The Church classes technically as
supernatural, is eligible for canonization. If a historian is an
Anti-Feminist, and does not believe women to be capable of genius in
the traditional masculine departments, he will never make anything of
Joan, whose genius was turned to practical account mainly in
soldiering and politics. If he is Rationalist enough to deny that
saints exist, and to hold that new ideas cannot come otherwise than
by conscious ratiocination, he will never catch Joan's likeness. Her
ideal biographer must be free from nineteenth century prejudices and
biases; must understand the Middle Ages, the Roman Catholic Church,
and the Holy Roman Empire much more intimately than our Whig
historians have ever understood them; and must be capable of throwing
off sex partialities and their romance, and regarding woman as the
female of the human species, and not as a different kind of animal
with specific charms and specific imbecilities.


JOAN'S GOOD LOOKS



To put the last point roughly, any book about Joan which begins by
describing her as a beauty may be at once classed as a romance. Not
one of Joan's comrades, in village, court, or camp, even when they
were straining themselves to please the king by praising her, ever
claimed that she was pretty. All the men who alluded to the matter
declared most emphatically that she was unattractive sexually to a
degree that seemed to them miraculous, considering that she was in
the bloom of youth, and neither ugly, awkward, deformed, nor
unpleasant in her person. The evident truth is that like most women
of her hardy managing type she seemed neutral in the conflict of sex
because men were too much afraid of her to fall in love with her. She
herself was not sexless: in spite of the virginity she had vowed up
to a point, and preserved to her death, she never excluded the
possibility of marriage for herself. But marriage, with its
preliminary of the attraction, pursuit, and capture of a husband, was
not her business: she had something else to do. Byron's formula,
'Man's love is of man's life a thing apart: 'tis woman's whole
existence,' did not apply to her any more than to George Washington
or any other masculine worker on the heroic scale. Had she lived in
our time, picture postcards might have been sold of her as a general:
they would not have been sold of her as a sultana. Nevertheless there
is one reason for crediting her with a very remarkable face. A
sculptor of her time in Orleans made a statue of a helmeted young
woman with a face that is unique in art in point of being evidently
not an ideal face but a portrait, and yet so uncommon as to be unlike
any real woman one has ever seen. It is surmised that Joan served
unconsciously as the sculptor's model. There is no proof of this; but
those extraordinarily spaced eyes raise so powerfully the question
'If this woman be not Joan, who is she?' that I dispense with further
evidence, and challenge those who disagree with me to prove a
negative. It is a wonderful face, but quite neutral from the point of
view of the operatic beauty fancier.

Such a fancier may perhaps be finally chilled by the prosaic fact
that Joan was the defendant in a suit for breach of promise of
marriage, and that she conducted her own case and won it.


JOAN'S SOCIAL POSITION



By class Joan was the daughter of a working farmer who was one of
the headmen of his village, and transacted its feudal business for it
with the neighbouring squires and their lawyers. When the castle in
which the villagers were entitled to take refuge from raids became
derelict, he organized a combination of half a dozen farmers to
obtain possession of it so as to occupy it when there was any danger
of invasion. As a child, Joan could please herself at times with
being the young lady of this castle. Her mother and brothers were
able to follow and share her fortune at court without making
themselves notably ridiculous. These facts leave us no excuse for the
popular romance that turns every heroine into either a princess or a
beggar-maid. In the somewhat similar case of Shakespear a whole
inverted pyramid of wasted research has been based on the assumption
that he was an illiterate laborer, in the face of the plainest
evidence that his father was a man of business, and at one time a
very prosperous one, married to a woman of some social pretensions.
There is the same tendency to drive Joan into the position of a hired
shepherd girl, though a hired shepherd girl in Domrémy would
have deferred to her as the young lady of the farm.

The difference between Joan's case and Shakespear's is that
Shakespear was not illiterate. He had been to school, and knew as
much Latin and Greek as most university passmen retain: that is, for
practical purposes, none at all. Joan was absolutely illiterate. 'I
do not know A from B' she said. But many princesses at that time and
for long after might have said the same. Marie Antoinette, for
instance, at Joan's age could not spell her own name correctly. But
this does not mean that Joan was an ignorant person, or that she
suffered from the diffidence and sense of social disadvantage now
felt by people who cannot read or write. If she could not write
letters, she could and did dictate them and attach full and indeed
excessive importance to them. When she was called a shepherd lass to
her face she very warmly resented it, and challenged any woman to
compete with her in the household arts of the mistresses of well
furnished houses. She understood the political and military situation
in France much better than most of our newspaper fed university
women-graduates understand the corresponding situation of their own
country today. Her first convert was the neighboring commandant at
Vaucouleurs; and she converted him by telling him about the defeat of
the Dauphin's troops at the Battle of Herrings so long before he had
official news of it that he concluded she must have had a divine
revelation. This knowledge of and interest in public affairs was
nothing extraordinary among farmers in a war-swept countryside.
Politicians came to the door too often sword in hand to be
disregarded: Joan's people could not afford to be ignorant of what
was going on in the feudal world. They were not rich; and Joan worked
on the farm as her father did, driving the sheep to pasture and so
forth; but there is no evidence or suggestion of sordid poverty, and
no reason to believe that Joan had to work as a hired servant works,
or indeed to work at all when she preferred to go to confession, or
dawdle about waiting for visions and listening to the church bells to
hear voices in them. In short, much more of a young lady, and even of
an intellectual, than most of the daughters of our petty
bourgeoisie.


JOAN'S VOICES AND VISIONS



Joan's voices and visions have played many tricks with her
reputation. They have been held to prove that she was mad, that she
was a liar and impostor, that she was a sorceress (she was burned for
this), and finally that she was a saint. They do not prove any of
these things; but the variety of the conclusions reached shew how
little our matter-of-fact historians know about other people's minds,
or even about their own. There are people in the world whose
imagination is so vivid that when they have an idea it comes to them
as an audible voice, sometimes uttered by a visual figure. Criminal
lunatic asylums are occupied largely by murderers who have obeyed
voices. Thus a woman may hear voices telling her that she must cut
her husband's throat and strangle her child as they lie asleep; and
she may feel obliged to do what she is told. By a medico-legal
superstition it is held in our courts that criminals whose
temptations present themselves under these illusions are not
responsible for their actions, and must be treated as insane. But the
seers of visions and the hearers of revelations are not always
criminals. The inspirations and intuitions and unconsciously reasoned
conclusions of genius sometimes assume similar illusions. Socrates,
Luther, Swedenborg, Blake saw visions and heard voices just as Saint
Francis and Saint Joan did. If Newton's imagination had been of the
same vividly dramatic kind he might have seen the ghost of Pythagoras
walk into the orchard and explain why the apples were falling. Such
an illusion would have invalidated neither the theory of gravitation
nor Newton's general sanity. What is more, the visionary method of
making the discovery would not be a whit more miraculous than the
normal method. The test of sanity is not the normality of the method
but the reasonableness of the discovery. If Newton had been informed
by Pythagoras that the moon was made of green cheese, then Newton
would have been locked up. Gravitation, being a reasoned hypothesis
which fitted remarkably well into the Copernican version of the
observed physical facts of the universe, established Newton's
reputation for extraordinary intelligence, and would have done so no
matter how fantastically he had arrived at it. Yet his theory of
gravitation is not so impressive a mental feat as his astounding
chronology, which establishes him as the king of mental conjurors,
but a Bedlamite king whose authority no one now accepts. On the
subject of the eleventh horn of the beast seen by the prophet Daniel
he was more fantastic than Joan, because his imagination was not
dramatic but mathematical and therefore extraordinarily susceptible
to numbers: indeed if all his works were lost except his chronology
we should say that he was as mad as a hatter. As it is, who dares
diagnose Newton as a madman?
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